
City of Chandler 
Council Minutes 

     March 13, 2017 
7:00 pm 

 
1) The meeting was called to order by Mayor Daryl Behrends. 

 
2) Members and Guests Present: Mayor; Daryl Behrends, Council members; Alan VanDam, Faye 

Schuur (joined meeting at 7:10 with prior notice), Robert Prins and LeRoy Buys; Clerk, Kris Gunnink; 
City Maintenance/Waste Water Supervisor, Jeff Gunnink. 
 

3) Mayor Daryl Behrends opened the meeting with prayer. 
 

4) Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 

5) LeRoy Buys moved to approve the Minutes of the February 13, 2017 Council Meeting and Township 
Board Meeting. Seconded by Bob Prins. Motion carried. 

 
6) Bob Prins moved to approve the Financial Reports for the City and Fire Departments. Seconded by 

LeRoy Buys.  Motion carried.  
 

7) Lismore Telephone Company Technician has contacted the City Maintenance on the installation of 
equipment on the water tower.  Information will be in next month billing regarding internet service. 
 

8) LeRoy made a motion for the Salon rent to increase starting on May 1, 2017. Faye Schuur seconded 
the motion.  Motion carried 
 

9) City-Wide clean-up is April 26, 2017. 
 

10) Board of equalization Meeting is April 10, 2017. 
 

11) Faye Schuur moved to approve Kristi Cook, under six month probation period, as janitor at the 
Chandler Community Center.  She will train will Patsy Buys as her advisor.  Her wage will be $11.00 
per hour.  Alan VanDam seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 

12) Faye Schuur moved and Bob Prins seconded a motion to have LeRoy and Patsy Buys take care and 
maintain the City flowers and plants this summer.  Motion carried. 
 

13) Bob Prins made a motion to increase the water/waste water operator annual salary 3%.  Alan 
VanDam seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Jeff Gunnink has been an employee of the City of 
Chandler for 10 years.  This is a step increase in vacation time to 3 weeks per year. 
 

14) Faye Schuur and City Clerk will look into several playground equipment options and companies to 
bring to next City Council meeting to make a decision on which playground systems to purchase. 

 
15) Alan VanDam moved to approve the concept minutes.  Faye Schuur seconded the motion.  Motion 

carried. 
 

16) Bob Prins moved to adjourn the meeting.  Faye Schuur seconded the motion.  Motion carried 
 

17) Next meeting will be April 10, 2017 at 7:00 pm. 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


